Welcome to this week's digital newsletter.

Well done to the 30 hour Nursery children on their excellent attendance last week! Well done to Reception, Miss Manion's class, Year 3 and Year 4 for good attendance.

Halle Orchestra

Last week Year 4 took part in a concert in Derby with the world famous Halle Orchestra! They performed with their trumpets and trombones alongside a small number of other schools. It was a great experience for them all. Their behavior was superb and they were a credit to New Bolsover. Well done!

Scuba Diving

The Arc Leisure Centre at Clowne are holding a 'Try Dive' activity on Sunday 21st July for ages 8 and above. See page 2 for more details.

Reading Challenge

Well done to Year 3 with the highest reading average last week and biggest improvement!

home

Read 5 times per week at

Class	No. who read at least 5 times	No. who did not read at all
Reception	7/28	5
Year 1 PM	7/18	0
Year 1 ML	4/17	5
Year 2	6/33	15
Year 3	17/27	0
Year 4	8/26	8
Year 5	8/28	10
Year 6	3/34	26

Attendance last week:93.8% 86.5 days lost learning

Year/class	%	Lost learning
Nursery	82.1%	43 sessions
30 hour N	100%	0
Reception	97.1%	4 days
Year 1 PM	96.1%	3.5 days
Year 1 ML	92.9%	6 days
Year 2	91.2%	14.5 days
Year 3	97.8%	3 days
Year 4	98.5%	2 days
Year 5	86.8%	18.5 days
Year 6	92.1%	13.5 days

Achievement of pupils at expected level

Pupils at risk of under-achieving

Pupils underachieving

Events this week

Year 4 times table check

<u>Tuesday</u>

Y5 swimming

Wednesday

Pleasley Vale

Thursday

KS2 Recycling Workshops

Reception & KS1 Recycling Assembly

Scuba Diving

The Arc Leisure Centre at Clowne are holding a 'Try Dive' activity on Sunday 21st July for ages 8 and above. See below for more details.





We have recently received free PE equipment from the Premier League, including footballs, bibs, cones, hula-hoops, giant dice and multi-use floor spots. We are looking forward to using them soon.



We have also been in talks with Chesterfield Football Club who are going to be working with us at key points during the summer term and into the next school year. More details soon.

Swimming

As you know, Year 5 have been going swimming all year. By the end of Key Stage 2 pupils should be able to:

- Swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 25 metres
- Use a range of strokes effectively for example, front crawl, backstroke and breaststroke
- Perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations.

When swimming lessons begin, an increasing number of pupils are not able to swim and have a fear of water. It takes some a long time to develop any confidence. Parents could really help by taking children swimming regularly from Year 3 onwards.

Learning Conversations

Class	Learning conversations
Nurse- ry	We are looking at the life cycle of a butterfly as we have some caterpillars in Nursery. Please talk to your child about how caterpillars change into butterflies. Maybe you could explore the different ways caterpillars and butterflies move.
Reception	We will be discussing sharing amounts equally. Practise sharing your toys between your teddies or family members
Year 1	As we are learning about minibeasts, try to find out some facts using books at home. Our class book is 'The Snail and the Whale' so any amazing snail facts would be much appreciated!
Year 2	Year 2 have had the challenge of reading 5 times a week, which some children have done every week. I would like every child to read at least twice and then we can have our class treat.
Year 3	Year 3 have worked really hard to improve their reading last week. For this week, I would like you to share a story with your family and tell them what you enjoy about the story.
Year 4	In English, we are looking at 'The Bear and the Piano'. Can the children retell and summarise the story? How could the story be changed?
Year 5	Each day this week, children are invited to bring a book they have been reading at home. They can talk about why they like their book and why they would recommend it. Please make some notes about the book you are bringing.
Year 6	Please ask the children to tell you about an article they have read in 'First News'.



New Bolsover Primary School

has achieved the Silver School Games
Mark award for their commitment,
engagement and delivery of competitive
school sport in 2018/19.













School Games Mark Award

We are pleased to announce that we have been awarded the Silver School Games mark. Well done to all the pupils who have represented NBP at cluster competitions this year.